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From Rabbi Louis .....
We are rapidly approaching the time of 
the 25th — that is, the 25th of the month of 
December and the 25th of the month of Kislev. 

The 25th of the month of December, called 
Christmas, celebrates the birth of Yehoshua 
who becomes the founder of the Christian 
spiritual path and who is considered to be the 
Messiah by Christians.

The 25th of the month of Kislev, called 
Chanukah, celebrates the freedom of our people from Greek 
domination, the right to worship in our own way, and the miracle 
of a small bit of oil that lasted eight days instead of the expected 
one day. It is considered a minor holiday in the Jewish liturgical 
calendar.

In most Western countries, the 25th of the month of December is 
a national holiday.  It is celebrated by people giving each other 
presents, decorating trees, and having festive parties. Santa Claus 
visits households, leaving presents for children.

The 25th of the month of Kislev is celebrated by lighting candles for 
eight days with a special blessing, spinning a top called a dreidel, 
eating special foods that relate to oil (to remind us of the miracle) 
and by giving small gifts. In most Western countries, the holiday 
of Chanukah receives scant attention by anyone except Jews. 
The Jewish people make up approximately 0.1%-0.2% of all the 
peoples of the world.

In many households today that are comprised of Christians and 
Jews living together, there is both cooperation and tension as to 
how to celebrate these two holy days in ways that are respectful 
to each others’ religious convictions, and yet respectful to the 
differences between these two celebrations. Each spiritual tradition 
struggles with capturing the spiritual essence of the holiday (holy 
day) and not succumbing to the superficial – although charming 
–aspects so obvious in the advertisements. This can be especially 
true for  Jewish children who succumb to “Christmas Envy”.

There are no simple solutions to these issues. The Rabbis 
themselves were ambivalent about some of the results of the 
Chasmonean victory. We can start off by being aware of the issues 
and staying open-hearted to potential solutions.  

For us, followers of the Jewish spiritual path, keeping in mind the 
essential messages of the 25th of Kislev — namely, that our rituals 

Continued on page 4.
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PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Thanks, Sharon Gillean Shalinsky, for planning 
a lovely Welcome to New Members at our 
November 21st  Service. 

T’was lovely to see young Thomas, the infant 
son of Sarah Sandwith and Dan Wainberg, in 
attendance. Perhaps a future Torah scholar.

Our own Michael Gans will be offering an eight 
week course on Yiddish Language and Culture 
at the JCC, beginning in January. Call the JCC 
for details.

We hear that Kolot Mayim connections extend 
to Israel. Our Dahlia Beck has already had a 
lunch with Kalman Sutker (son of Rabbi Louis 
and Charlotte) in Beersheva. Dahlia is a faculty 
member, and Kalman is a graduate student, at 
Ben Gurion University.

So good to see Arline Leshner back after a long 
bout of illness. Her smile and hugs were sorely 
missed.

Those present were touched to hear what 
young Jack Kushner had to say about his late 
grandfather at a recent Service. It was very 
moving.

Gilda Good is back from a three week trip 
to India. She found it challenging to all her 
senses but very worthwhile.

Our appreciation to Lynne Marks and Amanda 
Gafter Ricks for representing  Kolot Mayim 
interests in the merging of our Religious School 
with that of Congregation Emanu-el. This is a 
goodwill enterprise that everybody is wishing 
success!

Kudos to our President, Neal Wasser, for conceiving of the Non-Violent Communication Seminar as a 
Kolot Mayim community activity and to VP, Reva Hutkin, for handling the registration.  The sessions 
were very successful and there will be bi-weekly facilitated ongoing sessions. 

If you have heard beautiful singing from the end of the back row at recent Services, they come from 
Matt Goldberg, a new Student Member. We expect that Matt will assist in, and eventually lead, a 
future Service.

Mazel tov to Avrael Perreault and Phyllis Chuly on the birth of a daughter and granddaughter 
respectively. Since Phyllis is Avrael’s mother, one little girl fits both descriptions.

Seder. If so, what are the individual and family 
cost constraints within which we will have to 
operate? Consider this both a solicitation of 
opinion and a place to volunteer.  Let Joe or Jessi 
know what you think.

The next Religious Affairs Committee meeting 
is on Wednesday, January 4th.  These meetings 
are open to any who would like to attend.  
Feedback and Suggestions should be sent to Joe 
(jgougeonryant@shaw.ca) and/or Jessi (jessi.
simpson@gmail.com). We want to hear from you.

Great Things, cccontinued from page 4.
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Brought to you with the participation and 
support of the many Jewish congregations 
and societies in Victoria, including Aish 
HaTorah, Chabad, Emanu-el,  Hillel, Jewish 
Federation,  Kolot Mayim, Jewish Society of 
Humanistic Judaism, and the JCCV.

Jewish community-wide Event:

"Getting Ready for Chanukah" Party 

Sunday, December 11th

10 a.m. until noon

at the JCCV in Victoria
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 $2 per person,

max $10.00 per family


